LGD of Pinawa
Regular Council Meeting
April 13, 2021

"Did you know....Council Highlights"

¢ Council received a delegation suggesting building a climbing wall attraction at the beach.

e Highway #211/ Suspension Bridge developments continue to be discussed in hopes of
being ready for another busy tourist season. Another meeting request with Manitoba
Infrastructure is being requested ASAP to ensure an agreement for conditional
ownership of Hwy. #211 east of Willis East be granted.

e Council awarded the contract for a 4-season public washroom building to be located
downtown. Construction is scheduled to be completed by May 31, 2021. (barring any
unforeseen consequences...)

e LGD residents have been notified of a public hearing on April 29,2021 @ 3 pm in the RM
of Lac du Bonnet by the Lac du Bonnet Planning District to rezone a parcel of land from
"Agriculture" to "Resort" along Highway #520. Contact the town office for more details.

e Council is trying to work with Manitoba Hydro to address the eroding shoreline along
Willis Drive West of Aberdeen.

As always, Council is available to answer any resident questions. Our contact information is
posted on pinawa.com.


https://pinawa.municipalwebsites.ca/ckfinder/connector?command=Proxy&lang=en&type=Files&currentFolder=%2FNotices%2F&hash=c245c263ce0eced480effe66bbede6b4d46c15ae&fileName=Public%20Hearing%20By-Law%2021-21.pdf

